GMOs impact on honey bees

Source: Ric Bessin, UK extension entomologist
Genetically modified crops and honey bee decline are two agricultural topics often in the news. Could these two be related? If so, what is the relation?  
Though research has shown GMO crops are not toxic to honey bees and should have no direct effect on their population decline, it is possible that GMOs may indirectly affect the insects.

The two most common GMOs used in crop production are those that protect plants against insect pests and those that allow plants to withstand herbicide applications.
Some crops, such as Bt corn, have been genetically modified to produce an insecticide to protect the crop. This insecticide is targeted toward killing a specific agricultural pest. The use of GMO crops keeps agricultural producers from using broad-spectrum insecticides that are harmful to many insects, including honey bees.

Crops with the gene to help them tolerate herbicides containing glyphosate allows farmers to use the chemical to get higher and more consistent levels of weed control. The result for farmers is fields with fewer weeds, but fewer flowering weeds present a loss of habitat for honey bees. This decreases the numbers of bees in fields. However, if pesticides that are harmful to bees are used in the same field, decreasing the amount of flowering weeds could keep bees out of a harmful situation. 
More information on genetically modified crops is available at the (COUNTY NAME) Extension office. 
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